MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 5th SEPTEMBER 2012

APOLOGIES

John Foster, John Robinson, Paddy Ramsey, David Harkins, Brian Bennett, Allan and Joyce Wood.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the August 2012 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

Eon has now accepted that we will be moving contract from them from October this year.

The pump house continues to have ingress of water despite the addition of 3 ventilation holes. The Chairman accepted that the committee had made a mistake in thinking that all the damp was caused through condensation although this was found to be on the pipe work. The problem seems to be with rain getting through the brickwork and a 3-pronged attack is to be undertaken. First of all a gutter and fall pipe will be added to the down side of the roof taking the water away from the building. Secondly the walls will be rendered with a 2” chamfer to the base where possible and thirdly a silicone damp proof treatment will be given to the lower course of blocks. The secretary had already been in touch with the builder but unfortunately he can’t do the work until November. Mickey Pares said he would have a word with one of his workmates who is a builder and might be interested in the job.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian reported that the club’s finances were very healthy following a good month’s income totalling £1352 from catering, temporary memberships, MPBA raffle, lake hire and donations. Expenses had been £400 from electricity charges, site maintenance, catering costs, fuel and trophy engraving. Ian also said that he would like to thank everyone who has supported the canteen over the past month ensuring a high income. 

EVENTS

The Open Day was excellent and very busy. The Chairman thanked Joana and ‘the girls’ for their valiant efforts in organising and running a very profitable tombola but the Bring and Buy stall had made only £40 plus the amount of non-boating donations to sell was getting rather high resulting in lots of bits left over. Next year we may limit the B&B to model related things only or possibly not hold one as the for sale page on the website takes care of most sales.

The NADS meeting was enjoyable but quieter than usual as was the Club Sunday. This month sees the next Club Sunday on 16th followed by Multiracing on 23rd. Tony Friston mentioned that on Tuesday 25th September, members will be racing for the Bob Underwood Memorial Shield and the course will be Bob’s favourite, right round the outside of all the buoys.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The access road is in a bad state of repair and there was hope that perhaps our builder could do some repairs when he did the pump house screeding. Dave Markham mentioned that he seemed to remember the deeds stating that the council would maintain the road ‘in perpetuity’ so the Secretary said he would visit our solicitor’s to see the deeds for clarification.

Geoff Figgett had repaired the podium following 2 steps breaking away from the supports at one side. He has also braced the left hand newell post and subject to some concrete being added on the right, will also brace the right hand side one. Further additional work on the steps may be done next spring but they are perfectly safe in the meantime.

The recent dog dirt episode was discussed and the committee said that they did not want to ban all dogs through the actions of one irresponsible owner but something must be done. Dave and Joan said that they had seen a loose black Labrador from an adjoining farm on site a couple of times and if anyone sees it please try to find out how it is gaining access and we will repair any holes in the fence. Extra signs were suggested although is could be a non-member who had visited during the open day and there were plenty of signs instruction people to keep their dogs on a lead. If any member encounters a ‘loose’ dog on site belonging to a member they should tell them to get it on a lead immediately.

Dave Markham asked if there was any point now in using the large peg-board for Club Sundays, as it would be fine just to use the usual one. John Jenkinson said it would make his life much easier and this was agreed but events such as the Open Day where there are visiting skippers would still require the large one to be used.

Arthur Pickering asked that people exhibiting at the East Riding Vintage Steam Fair to stay with their models and also bring written information about it which can be used to answer question by other members if the owner happens to be off the display. If you cannot stay at the event with your models then please do not exhibit.

The meeting was closed and Ken Thorpe organised a short quiz.

   Alf Lee                                                           Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                       (Secretary)

